Fremont County

Department of Transportation

1170 Red Canyon Road e Canon City, Colorado 81212
Phone: 719-276-7430 e Fax: 719-275-2120

April 10, 2025

Jocelyn Carter

Environmental Protection Specialist
Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
1313 Sherman St Suite 215

Denver, CO 80203

RE: Fremont Gravel Pit M-1984-117 TR-1, Adequacy Review

Dear Jocelyn,

In response to your adequacy review letter dated April 10, 2025, we are providing the
following answers:

e Item #1: The stockpiled materials will be removed prior to any reclamation of the
affected lands. We do not anticipate reclamation operations in the near future, as
we are a long ways off from beginning reclamation. We are not intending to use
any of the stockpiled material to backfill during reclamation activities once that
process begins.

e [tem #1 c.: A signed affidavit certifying the stockpiled material is clean and inert
in accordance with Rule 3.1.5 (9) (c) is included in this response. We will not be
backfilling with imported material, we are only storing non-toxic material at the
site.

Should you have any questions, feel free to contact us at: 719-276-7430 or via email at:
scott.hileman@fremontcountyco.gov, Annette.reed-pugh@fremontcountyco.gov, or
Michael.whitt@fremontcountyco.gov.

We look forward to hearing from you soon!
Respectfully submitted,

Lt M W

Annette Reed-Pugh
Office Administrator

Cc: Scott Hileman, Fremont County
Michael Whitt, Fremont County
Amy Eschberger, DRMS



Fremont County

Department of Transportation

1170 Red Canyon Road e Canon City, Colorado 81212
Phone: 719-276-7430 e Fax: 719-275-2120

March 26, 2025

Jocelyn Carter

Environmental Protection Specialist
Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
1313 Sherman St Suite 215

Denver, CO 80203

RE: Fremont Gravel Pit M-1984-117 Technical Revision
Dear Jocelyn,

In response to the information needed from us to accompany our technical revision
application as referenced above, Fremont County will not be storing or stockpiling any
material at this gravel pit that is acid-forming or toxic in nature.

Our intention is to stockpile roadway material from and for our roadways, to include
culverts, cattle guards, guard rails, tree limbs/branches, fill material, and concrete. We
will keep the stockpiles separate from each other and maintain in an orderly manner.

Should you have any questions, feel free to contact us at: 719-276-7430 or via email at:
Michael. whitt@fremontcountyco.gov; scott.hileman@fremontcountyco.gov, and
Annette.reed-pugh@fremontcountyco.gov.

We look forward to hearing from you soon!

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Whitt
DOT Director



